
TOWN OF MANITOWOC RAPIDS 
MEETING MINUTES FROM JUNE 11, 2025 

 
The June 11, 2025 meeting of the Town of Manitowoc Rapids meeting was called to order by Chairman Stradal 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Hall, 8624 CTH JJ, Manitowoc, WI. 
 
ROLL CALL 
The roll was called, and members present were: Josh Stradal-Chairman, Tom Wetenkamp-Supervisor 1, John 
Jost-Supervisor 2, Constable Jim Wiesner, and Jessica Backus-Clerk/Treasurer. Jeremy Stradal-Road Foreman 
was excused. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
Chairman Stradal presented the minutes from the May 14, 2025 meetings. Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to 
approve the meeting minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jost. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.    
  
Chairman Stradal presented the June 11, 2025 agenda. Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to approve the agenda, 
seconded by Supervisor Jost. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.    
  
TREASURERS REPORT  
Chairman Stradal presented the cash flow report. Supervisor Wetenkamp moved to approve the cash flow 
report, seconded by Chairman Stradal. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT  
Chairman Stradal opened public comment at 6:32 p.m. 
 
No one present wished to speak, subsequently Chairman Stradal closed public input at 6:32 p.m.  
 
REPORTS 
Constable – Constable Wiesner reported that he has received more phone calls and text messages on the noise 
complaints. 
 
Highway – No report. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Discussion and action on Rezone Request-Kumbalek 
Randy Drumm, Land Use Committee Representative, reported Kevin Kumbalek requested a rezone at 1898 N 
Union Rd. He would like to rezone 3 acres from GA to SE because he wants to place the rest of that parcel in 
managed forest. Chairman Stradal moved to approve the rezone, seconded by Supervisor Wetenkamp. Upon 
vote, the motion was carried unanimously. 
 
Discussion and action on 2025-2026 Alcohol Beverage License Renewals 
Clerk Backus reported that all establishments in the town submitted their alcohol beverage renewals completed 
everything correctly and could receive their renewals. Supervisor Jost moved to approve the license renewals, 
seconded by Supervisor Wetenkamp. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.   
 
Discussion and action on Noise Ordinance Violation at 4151 Deer Lane 
Chairman Stradal reported the attorney advised the Constable start issuing citations per our town ordinance at 
$500 per violation. He also read the letter the County Sheriff provided regarding the County’s noise ordinance. 
This issue will be reviewed again at the next meeting. 
 
 
 



OTHER BUSINESS 
Items for Next Month  
Noise Ordinance Violation 
 
Vouchers 
Chairman Stradal presented the May vouchers. Supervisor Jost moved to approve the vouchers as presented for 
the month of June, seconded by Chairman Stradal. Upon vote, the motion was carried unanimously.  
 
NEXT MEETING DATES 
Monthly Meeting – July 9, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
There being no further discussion, Supervisor Jost moved to adjourn; seconded by Supervisor Wetenkamp, and 
the motion was adopted by acclamation. The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jessica Backus, Clerk/Treasurer 

 


